DEREK KILMER
6TH DISTRICT, WASHINGTON

COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS VICE RANKING MEMBER

COMMERCE, JUSTICE, SCIENCE, AND RELATED AGENCIES SUBCOMMITTEE INTERIOR, ENVIRONMENT,

INTERIOR, ENVIRONMENT, AND RELATED AGENCIES SUBCOMMITTEE

Congress of the United States House of Representatives

Washington, **DC** 20515-4706

November 17, 2017

Rear Admiral Gary Mayes Commander Navy Region Northwest 11000 Hunley Road Silverdale, WA 98315

Dear Admiral Mayes,

As a supporter of the Navy, I am disappointed at the recent incident in Okanogan County, WA. While I appreciate the Navy has publicly committed to holding the crew accountable for their action, more must be done to maintain and improve the Navy's relationship with the local community.

We have talked many times throughout the past few years about the importance of the Navy acting as a good neighbor. As you know, achieving this goal is important to maintaining national security and support among local communities. These outcomes are not mutually exclusive.

Given this event and ongoing concerns with the impact of other naval aviation activities throughout the region, I would appreciate your response to the following questions:

- Does the Navy have appropriate standards of conduct in place that would allow for appropriate action to be taken against the individuals responsible for this obscene statement towards the local community?
- What specific steps are being taken to hold accountable the individuals responsible?
- What training is provided to pilots and other personnel regarding the importance of good community relations?

I take seriously my responsibility to represent all of my constituents, including those who serve in the military. I have tried to use my position to facilitate better communication and understanding between the military and surrounding communities and to help resolve conflicts when they arise. Actions like this make that job much harder and create an increased burden on the part of local military commanders to take clear action in this case. I feel strongly that situations like this can be avoided in the future and would like to be helpful in that effort.

Sincerely,

Derek Kilmer

Member of Congress

OFFICES: 1520 LONGWORTH OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515 (202) 225-5916

> 950 Pacific Avenue Suite 1230 Tacoma, WA 98402 (253) 272-3515

345 6TH STREET SUITE 500 BREMERTON, WA 98337 (360) 373-9725

www.kilmer.house.gov